Emergency Medical Fund

The Emergency Medical Fund (EMF) is operated out of the Medicaid Division of the Department of Social Services. The fund provides assistance to individuals requiring prescriptions to treat life threatening illnesses who have no other means of obtaining the medication. 

The applicant must complete a Medicaid application, sign a repayment agreement, and have in their possession prescriptions that are considered necessary to treat a life threatening illness. The Health Department assisted DSS by providing a list of such medications. This list is updated regularly. 

If the applicant meets these requirements, they are sent to a pharmacy that has agreed to participate in the program to have their prescription filled. If the individual is ultimately eligible for Medicaid, the pharmacy bills that program. If the applicant is not Medicaid eligible or does not complete the application process, payment is made through the EMF. All individuals assisted through the EMF must repay to the department the amount of the script in full prior to being assisted again. If the client fails to follow through with the Medicaid application, no further assistance will be provided and attempts at collections will be made. The request to transfer $20,000 is a result of higher demand for services than budgeted and increased pharmacy costs.    

Expenditure History

2004 - $16,634

2005 - $26,365

2006 Budget - $15,000

2006 EST. - $35,000   

Program Statistics

2004

2005

2006 EST.
Eligible for Medicaid

184

242

220

Paid for by the EMF

127

252

265

